
Ashley Village Council Meeting Minutes 
January 20, 2022 

 
The regular council meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. by President Ann Paksi. 
 
Roll call was taken with Ann Paksi, Mike Turner, Kristin Mills, Robert Studt, Doug Schneider,  Matt Brzak via. 
phone, Michelle Fitzpatrick-Clerk, Joel Zuker-DPW Supervisor 
Absent:  Dave Foote, Mary Osborn-Treasurer 
 
Visitors:  
 
After review and discussion R. Studt   made a motion to approve the 01/20/22 amended agenda adding dollar 
general & Other category to agenda.  Supported by  D. Schneider. Motion carried.   
 
After review and discussion K. Mills made a motion to accept the Council Meeting Minutes of December 9, 2021 as 
presented.  Supported by D. Schneider  .  Motion carried. 
 
After review and discussion R. Studt made a motion to approve the check register/expenditures from December 9, 
2021 – January 20, 2022.  D. Schneider Supported  Motion carried.  
 
Old Business:  
 
ARPA – Council discussed using ARPA funds to pay for water/sewer extension and lift station updates. DPW 
Supervisor working on getting estimates for these projects.  Council also requesting to get on the agenda at the next 
County Commissioners Board meeting on 02.15.2022. 
 
Dollar General – Dollar General is interested in a parcel of 3.08 acres on the new Quarterline property after review 
and discussion the village will notify Dollar General representative to let them know we are ready to go into 
negotiations with them for the sale of the parcel. 
 
New Business:  
 
The Planning Commission meeting for Village of Ashley “Build a Vision” meeting held on January 15,2022 was 
discussed. Great ideas and great participation from residents. 
 
Community Center Cleaning position was reviewed and discussed. It was decided to begin taking applications for 
the position with some changes in the duties of the position. 
 
After review and discussion D. Schneider motioned to increase the Cleaning/Janitor position to $12 per hour.  
Supported by R. Studt.  Motion Carried. 
 
After review and discussion it was decided that the Ordinance 2010-03 for Outdoor Furnace will not be changed. 
 
Village Clerk brought a question from resident regarding having two Modular homes on one lot was discussed and 
determined that council would like to see the plans and diagram of how it will work, before decision is made.  
 
Village Clerk explained the new email system and would like everyone up and running on the new email by next 
council meeting. 
 
Other: 
 
After review and discussion it was decided to schedule Work Session Meeting on the first Monday of every month 
at 6:00pm at the village office beginning February 7th. 
 
 
D. Schneider made motion to adjourn regular council meeting at 8:39pm.  Supported by K. Mills.  Motion Carried. 
 
 
_____________________________   __________________________________ 
Ann Paksi, Village President    Michelle Fitzpatrick, Village Clerk  
 
 
 

**Notes taken by treasurer Mary Osborn 


